






















































































Department of Planning, Housing & Infrastructure

4 Parramatta Square, 12 Darcy Street, Parramatta NSW 2150 www.dphi.nsw.gov.au 1
Locked Bag 5022, Parramatta NSW 2124

Our ref: SSD-7480-PA-76

Megan Martin
Superintendent ‑ Environment
Vickery Coal Pty Ltd
231-233 Conadilly Street
Gunnedah, NSW, 2380

12/11/2024

Approval of Traffic Management Plan

Dear Ms. Martin

I refer to the Traffic Management submitted in accordance with B86, Schedule 2 of the consent for the
Tarrawonga Coal Mine (MP11_0047). I also acknowledge your response to the Department’s review
comments and request for additional information. 

The Department has carefully reviewed the document and is satisfied that it meets the requirements of
the relevant conditions in the consent. Accordingly, as nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the
revised Traffic Management Plan (Issue 1.6, dated November 2024).

You are reminded that if there are any inconsistencies between the Plan and the conditions of approval,
the conditions prevail. Please ensure you make the document publicly available on the project website at
the earliest convenience. 

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Charissa Pillay on 02 9995 5944 or
charissa.pillay@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

Stephen O'Donoghue
Director
Resource Assessments

As nominee of the Planning Secretary



Department of Planning, Housing & Infrastructure

4 Parramatta Square, 12 Darcy Street, Parramatta NSW 2150 www.dphi.nsw.gov.au 1
Locked Bag 5022, Parramatta NSW 2124

Our ref: MP11_0047-PA-69

Tony Dwyer
Group Manager – Approvals and Environment
Tarrawonga Coal Pty Ltd
PO Box 600
Gunnedah, NSW, 2380

22/11/2024

Tarrawonga Coal Expansion – Traffic Management Plan

Dear Mr. Dwyer

Thank you for submitting the Traffic Management Plan in accordance with Condition 54, Schedule 3 of
the consent for the Tarrawonga Coal Expansion (MP11_0047). I also acknowledge your response to the
Department’s review comments and request for additional information.

I note the Traffic Management Plan has been prepared in consultation with TfNSW,  councils, and the
owners of the Rocglen and Vickery coal mines. The document contains the information required by the
conditions of approval.

Accordingly, as nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the revised Traffic Management Plan (Rev.
1.6, November 2024).

You are reminded that if there are any inconsistencies between the Plan and the conditions of approval,
the conditions prevail.

Please ensure you make the document publicly available on the project website at the earliest
convenience. If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Charissa Pillay on 02 99955944.

Yours sincerely 

Stephen O'Donoghue
Director
Resource Assessments

As nominee of the Planning Secretary






